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	Place(s) visited:
Mzuzu

	Inclusive travel dates:  20-22/5/18
	Co-travellers, if any:
Resident Rep.

	Purpose of visit:

· Launch of the Chilungamo- Access to Justice programme

The Access to Justice through Village Mediation and Paralegal Services Project was officially launched by EU Ambassador and UNRC/UNDP RR on the 22nd May 2018 at Mzuzu Prison Grounds in Mzuzu City.

The project, which is a joint support from the European Union (EU) and United Nations Development Programme (UNDP) is being implemented by the Paralegal Advisory Services Institute (PASI), a local Non- Governmental Organization established to promote access to justice for vulnerable Groups such as children and women.



	Outcome of Mission:

During the launch of the programme, the European Union Delegation, Ambassador Marchel Gerrmann noted that through the program, 
the implementing partner, PASI and the Legal Aid Bureau in Malawi will have appropriate skills, materials and space to provide effective justice to poor and vulnerable people in the country.

The UN Resident Representative and UNDP Resident Representative, Ms. Maria Jose Torres, observed that as the legal justice system in Malawi is formal, complex, urban based and time consuming and with the congestion in prisons and police cells, with some on remand for years without being tried, while others in, for very minor cases. Interventions by The Chilungamo Access to Justice Programme are timely and need more support.
Prior to the actual launch, the EU Ambassador and the UNDP Resident Representative visited Mzuzu Police station to observe paralegals assist suspects at Police. They were briefed by the Officer in charge and were taken to the police cells where they keep suspects before they are taken to court. They had a chance to interview both officers and suspects under appalling cell conditions. One of the revelations made to the Res. Rep by the Officer in charge was the existence of supportive village structures working under Community Policing assisting on gender issues known as Kamkhoti Sisters. These comprise women members carrying out both protection and advocacy work for women and girls.
After this visit the delegation also visited Mzuzu Prison to observe paralegals conducting legal empowerment sessions and a Camp Court in prison. During the camp court session, a suspect who 
had his case heard was released on bail. The delegation left for the launch ceremony at the prison grounds but the camp court still continued and by the end 10 remandees were released on bail while one was discharged.
The inclusion of the prison and police cell visits provided practical side of the work of PASI which the heads of mission appreciated. 

	Follow up required:

The RC/RR has proposed beefing up the work of paralegals with law students on internship arrangement. This will need further discussions with the Law society and PASI.


	Next Steps and Timeline:

A joint monitoring visit involving UNDP and EU to appreciate the work in the field is being planned for mid-June, 2018



[image: image1.png]



